Guilford High School

Music Department

605 New England Road

Guilford, CT 06437

September 3, 2015
Dear Parents of the Guilford High School Jazz Ensemble,

Welcome back to school!  Hopefully you and your family had an enjoyable and relaxing summer vacation.  We’re looking forward to a very exciting year for our select Jazz Ensemble.  This packet contains information that will be crucial for a successful year.  Included is: 

· a calendar of performances,

· Performance attire requirements

· Information on SMARTMUSIC and recording tests and auditions

· Information about the Music Boosters, 

· resources on the Internet 
· important information regarding locker storage of your instrument and 

· forms for students planning to use a school provided instrument every day. 

· New CD form for 2014-2015 concerts

If you ever need to contact Mr. Boates, he can be reached at school (453-2741 x223) or via e-mail  (boatest@guilfordschools.org). Hope to see you at all our performances!

Sincerely,

T. T. Boates

T. Thomas Boates III



2015-2016 Jazz Ensemble

 Performance Calendar and Important Dates

October      8
 
Back to School night for GHS

       14 
GHS Jazz Ensemble with GHS Voices 

November  21

Southern Regional Auditions  (Watch for future announcements regarding registration)

December   4

Guilford’s Annual Tree-lighting Ceremony 5:30 PM (Guilford Green)

January      TBA 
Essentially Ellington Recording Session (Actual date TBA)

February    10

Meals On Wheels Benefit Concert GHS 7:30 PM Voices, Wind Ensemble & Jazz Ens. 

April
      TBA
Joint Concert with Adams Middle School Jazz Band and possible guest artists and 




guests
June
      1

Symphony, Repertory Orchestra and Jazz Ensemble Final Concert 7:00 




GHS Auditorium

June          5

Guilford Annual Strawberry Social  1:00 PM  Guilford Green

Web Page:

Please check either the GHS Music Department or Mr. Boates’ Jazz Ensemble Websites regularly for changes and additions to the schedule, and for other useful information!

http://ghs.guilfordschools.org/apps/pages/index.jsp?uREC_ID=233614&type=d
Jazz Ensemble 

Performance attendance policy

Students are expected to attend all performances for their ensemble(s). Students are also expected to remain at a concert if other performing groups are playing on the same concert. Ensemble performance is based on the balance and teamwork of the entire group.  It changes the whole quality of performance when anyone is missing from the concert. It is the responsibility of each student and their parents to examine the schedule above closely and report any conflicts immediately.  The GHS Music Department endeavors to give their concert dates as early as possible to establish “Prior Commitment”. To request to be excused from a performance, students must bring in a note explaining the conflict written and signed by a parent or guardian as soon as the conflict i.e. family emergency, extraordinary unforeseen circumstance, arises. Excuses will be considered on a case-by-case basis.  The following reasons for missing a performance will not be accepted: work, failure to find a ride, sports practice.  In the event that a student has a conflict with a school sport game, both the coach and Mr. Boates should be notified as soon as possible so that a solution can be worked out. Students missing a performance will be asked to complete an alternate assignment.  Failure to abide by this attendance policy will result in a lowered grade.

Rehearsal Participation


Students cannot “sit out” without permission of the director.  A student needing to sit out for more than one rehearsal for medical or other reasons must bring in a note from a parent.  If an instrument is being repaired please ask for a loaner.  Instruments may also be available at the HS for short-term use as well. 
Care of Instruments


Students are expected to keep their instrument clean and in good working condition at all times. Students should immediately report any instrument malfunctions to the director and make an appointment to have the instrument repaired promptly.  Instrument cases should be clearly labeled with a name. Students must be respectful of instruments that belong to others. Simply, DO NOT play an instrument that does not belong to you without permission from your instructor.  Behavior that might lead to the damage of an instrument will not be tolerated.  Damaging an instrument intentionally will be grounds for removal from this course.   Percussion equipment is to be used by percussionists only.  Music Dept. pianos and drum sets are not to be played without permission—even by students who study those instruments. 

 Instrument Storage.

 Students may leave their instruments in the music room storage areas in assigned lockers during the school day, and overnight.  Every attempt will be made to keep the storage room a secure area, however this room is not always locked, nor is it always supervised by an adult. All students who use these school lockers will be required to provide a lock. Your locker is the safest place to put your instrument.  The high school nor the music department is responsible for instruments left anywhere else. Your locker number and your lock combination should be reported to Mr. Boates or Mr. Gahm for our files.   This helps when students are absent and important music folders are locked in their lockers.
Concert Attire

Boys:  Black Suit, white collared shirt, dark tie, black shoes and black socks. Girls: Long black skirts or dress pants, Black blouse or top, black shoes.

Private Lessons


Due to the number of students receiving instruction within the music department each day,  individualized instruction is very difficult.  Private lessons can be a great way to get more personal attention, especially for those students looking for a challenge.  If you are interested in finding a private music teacher, please let Mr. Boates know.  The music department maintains a list of good private music teachers in the area.  Limited scholarships are also available for those who may need financial assistance.

Grade Leveling

The Jazz Ensemble is a Level One course.  It is one of two ensembles designated as such (Voices is the other).  This means that the grade is reflected on the student’s GPA, (Freshman excepted).  This is reflective of the extremely select nature of the ensemble and the privilege of the students’ membership. 

School Owned Instruments:

Students who are rhythm section members (guitar, bass, piano and drums) will probably use school equipment each day instead of bringing their large instrument to school.  The Guilford Music Departments have a nominal charge of $100.00 per year as a maintenance fee.  This covers the routine maintenance of the instrument due to normal wear and tear.  Students should expect the instrument to be in playable condition and are expected to treat the instruments with care. As school budgets have been reduced through these past years, this is critical to maintaining the excellent quality and playability for students, year in and year out. Thank you for your understanding.  

SMARTMUSIC is an excellent program for student practice and assessment that is currently in use in the Guilford instrumental program.  If you have participated in the Adams band program, you possibly already have a subscription and are familiar with this tremendous learning tool.  Our music boosters have made it part of their mission to endorse this practice and assessment tool for our students by subsidizing the cost for all students.  While the normal school rate of subscription from Smartmusic is $40.00 for a year, our students need only pay $34!  If you are new to using Smartmusic, you can practice and play with this online program by signing up for an account, which is free.  This allows you to work at any computer that is registered with Smartmusic to have access to 10s of thousands of accompaniment files for exercises and actual ensemble arrangements that the groups use throughout the year.  To use it at home, you will need to “unlock” and register your computer by enrolling with Mr. Boates or Mr. Gahm and getting your activation code.  Assignments will be due through this medium.  There are computers in the music department that students may use should they decide not to take advantage of this program in their home. 

Other excellent resources!

Music stores:

Music & Arts (Sales rep, Neal Moon, visits our school weekly) 42 Main Street, East Hartford, CT 06118  (860) 568-0692
Goldie & Libro  380 Washington Avenue,  North Haven, CT 06473  800 527-7212 or 203 239-BAND (2263)
Instrument Repairs:  


Bass: David Mix  Branford CT  203-488-7368


Bass: Mike Asetta  www.mikeasetta.com 860-685-1621


Guitar:  Youngblood Music Studio/Acoustic Music.org 1238 Boston Post Rd. Guilford CT 


203-458-2525

Brass: Bill Korzick  Basement Brass  203-865-4463

Saxophones: Al’s Woodwind Repair  3281 Whitney Ave Hamden, CT. Phone: 203-288-4919
Saxophones: Tim Moran: 25 Jesswig Drive Hamden, CT 06517 (203) 288-1757  

www.timmoranwoodwinds.com
Piano Tuning and Repair: Frank Vasi  203-481-6952

Brass and woodwind: Jim Gebler Fine Band Repairs 185 Whitfield St Guilford CT 06437-3431 
203-458-0330
Sheet Music:


Foundry Music, New Haven, 203-776-3650 


www.jwpepper.com
Misc.

Neighborhood Music School. 203-624-5189 (private instrumental lessons), www.nmsmusicschool.org
Other Web Sites


www.cmea.org (Connecticut Music Educators Association)

                  Check out the GHS Music Department Website for more music related web Links!

 GHS Jazz Ensemble Contract Due: Friday,  September 5th
Student Name____________________________

Please check those that apply, sign below, and return to Mr. Boates by September 5th.

Attendance/Equipment Policy

_____ We have read and understand the policy regarding attendance at performances

_____ We have read and understand the requirements for use of school equipment required for 
participation in jazz ensemble.  Enclosed is the User Fee of $100 for yearly routine 


maintenance. 

_____ We have seen the calendar of performances for the 2015-2016 school year.
October      8
 
Back to School night for GHS

       14 
GHS Jazz Ensemble with GHS Voices 

November  21

Southern Regional Auditions  (Watch for future announcements regarding 

registration)

December   4

Guilford’s Annual Tree-lighting Ceremony 5:30 PM (Guilford Green)

January      TBA 
Essentially Ellington Recording Session (Actual date TBA)

February    10
Meals On Wheels Benefit Concert GHS 7:30 PM Voices, Wind Ensemble & 




Jazz Ens. 

April
      TBA
Joint Concert with Adams Middle School Jazz Band and possible guest artists and 




guests

June
      1

Symphony, Repertory Orchestra and Jazz Ensemble Final Concert 7:00 




GHS Auditorium

June          5

Guilford Annual Strawberry Social  1:00 PM  Guilford Green

______ We are aware that any updates to the schedule will be posted on the music 



    department or Mr. Boates’ website

Smart Music

______  We would like to purchase a Smart Music subscription from the School.  Attached is 

     a check for $34 payable to GHS.  This needs to be checked for renewals also!
______  We will not be purchasing Smart Music.  We understand that students are still 
   
                    
     responsible for complete all assignments after school or during study halls using the       
    
     school Smart Music stations. (Class time may not be used for Smart Music). 

Everyone:

 Student Signature
__________________________

Date ________

Parent/Guardian Signature __________________________
 Date ________
